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Dear Friends, 

 

This week at our Cabinet meeting one of our salient topics was church 

safety.  In response one of our Cabinet members, Laura Auten, 

responded with words of comfort and wise counsel. 

 

Laura wrote: “I know you share with me the shock and grief of the 

horrific shooting in Texas. We hear report after report of shootings and 

acts of violence in our nation. I also know that you and your 

congregation join me in lifting up in prayer the victims of this particular 

situation as well as all who suffer from violence in our communities, 

our nation and across the world. 

 

I would remind you that Jesus sends out his disciples into the world 

with the promise that he will be with us to end of the age and that he 

sends us out two by two so that we never stand alone. Jesus also 

comforts his followers with these words, “Fear not.” I am thankful that 

we serve Jesus Christ who calls us to be peacemakers and as the 

Apostle Paul says, “ambassadors of reconciliation.” 

 

As you and your congregation continue to have conversations about 

safety concerns, I encourage you to make use of the numerous resources 

on the website of The United Methodist Church, www.umc.org. As for 

safety issues, many local community agencies and law enforcement 

agencies offer useful information and training. I have found it helpful to 

identify and have conversation with those in my congregation who have 

training and experience as first responders, law enforcement officers, 

firefighters, doctors, nurses and medical personnel. They can often 

provide guidance and wisdom. This is not a time for panicked responses 

of fear, but for thoughtful, prayerful and wise decision-making.” 

 

I am grateful to Laura for her wisdom and insight.  The www.umc.org 

site has numerous articles on church safety and my understanding is our 

WNCC Conference Chancellor (attorney), Greg Huffman, is preparing a 

document containing guidance for local congregations from a legal 

perspective.   Additionally, please read the Book of Discipline’s 

guidance in the Social Principle’s section on violence and the 2016 

Book of Resolutions resolution on gun violence.  Most importantly, let 

us keep in conversation through our connectional system, sharing ideas, 

thoughts and best practices. 

 

In Christ, 

 

Michael F. Bailey 

http://www.umc.org/
http://www.umc.org/
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Resources Available from the District Resource Center 
 

The District Resource Center provides a variety of books and studies for use by our 

churches and small group ministries.  New this month: 

 

ñFrom the Steeple to the Street ï Innovating Mission and Ministry Through Fresh 

Expressions of Churchò by Travis Collins.  This book is an introduction to the Fresh Expressions movement in 

North America.  This book will inspire the start of new fresh expressions in your community.   

 

ñAnxious for Nothing ï Finding Calm in a Chaotic Worldò by Max Lucado.  This five-session DVD study 

explores God’s promises in Philippians 4:4-8 and shows that while anxiety is part of life, it does not have to 

dominate your life.  Stop letting anxiety rule your day and find true calm and contentment in Christ.   

 

 

 

 

 

Rev. Vincent Howell, pastor of Centenary UMC in 

Clemmons, has written a book entitled “Managing 

Projects in Ministry.” Learn how to apply the 

well-documented benefits of project management in 

your own church and with your own ministry 

endeavors!   The book is available through 

JudsonPress.com, Amazon.com, Christianbook.com 

or contact Vincent at vhowell@wnccumc.net or 

607-377-1866. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We want to share the good things going on within our churches.  If you have 

something you would like to share with others, please let us know. 
 

This month we celebrate the success of the UMAR luncheon held on November 

9th at Maple Springs UMC.  The goal was to raise $30,000 for UMAR.  Total 

amount raised through donations and pledges totaled $41,277. The Yadkin 

Valley District ROCKS!!! 

mailto:vhowell@wnccumc.net
https://www.churchart.com/subscriber/viewimages?keywords=Celebration+&entry_date=1/1/0001&image_type=cl,ph,pp,bc,ca,mv,wt,nt,pt,ft&page=3&ipp=20
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                   APPORTIONMENT - A portion meant for the service of God. 

(The above is the definition of what the word “apportionment” really means as stated by a 

former Conference Treasurer, Bob Meyers.) 

 

We will continue to add to our Apportionment Honor Roll as churches pay 100% of their 

apportionments.  The churches added this month are in bold lettering. 

 

Congratulations to the following churches who have paid 100% of their District AND  

Conference apportionments for 2017: 

 

Bailey’s Chapel  Bethel (Mocksville)  Beulah   Center (Mocksville)  

Cherry Street   Cooleemee    Delta   East Bend  

Epworth   First (Mocksville)  Forest Chapel  Good Hope  

Hanes    Harmony Grove  Johnsontown  Kingswood 

Level Cross   Longtown   Mallalieu-Jones Maple Grove  

Marvin    Mitchell’s Chapel  Mount Herman Mount Olivet 

Mount Pleasant (W-S)  Mountain Grove  New Union  Pilot View  

Pine Grove (W-S)  Pisgah    Pleasant Hill  Salem (Mocksville)  

Shiloh (Germanton)  St. Andrew’s   St. Mark  St. Paul (Hamptonville)  

Stokesburg   Stony Knoll (Dobson)  Stony Knoll (East Bend)Tabernacle  

Trinity (King)  Withers Chapel 
 

Congratulations to the following churches who paid 100% of their District apportionments for 2017: 

 

Arcadia (Clemmons)  Bethel (Winston-Salem) Centenary (Clemmons) Centenary (W-S)    

Central (Thomasville)  Central Terrace  Chestnut Grove (Mocksville) Fairview (Pinnacle) 

Fairview (Thomasville) Franklin Heights  Hardison   Hickory Ridge  

Main Street   Maple Springs   Mount Olive   Mount Zion (Pinnacle) 

New Mount Vernon  Oak Grove (Mt. Airy)  Pinnacle   Pleasant Grove 

Rockford Street  Shiloh (Lexington)  St. Mary’s   Union Ridge 

Unity    Yadkinville 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLERGY ASSESSMENTS are due November 30.  Clergy self-assessments, SPRC assessments, and 

discussion guides are to be emailed to Amy Johnson.  For associate pastors, there is also a Senior Pastor 

Assessment that is due as well.  If you have any questions, please call Amy Johnson (336-725-4502) or email 

her at ajohnson@wnccumc.net 

 

 

 

 

mailto:ajohnson@wnccumc.net
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Happenings Around the District and Conference 

 

 

 

Kingswood UMC, located at 6840 University Parkway in Rural Hall, will host their Annual Bazaar on 

Saturday, November 18, 8:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.  Join them for hot sausage biscuits, coffee and juice for 

breakfast, then shop from their many crafts and outside vendors.  A highlight of the day is the variety of 

homemade cakes, pies, baked goods, casseroles and breads.  There will also be Cash Drawings and a Silent 

Auction.  Don’t forget to pick up a Kingswood chicken pie, apple pie, or cookbook.  Proceeds go to Outreach 

Missions and Capital Improvement.   

 

St. Mary’s UMC, located at 412 Brook Street in Walnut Cove, will sponsor a pre-Thanksgiving plate dinner 

sale on Saturday, November 18.  The plates will be sold between 11:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m.  The cost is $8.00 

each.  Each plate will include turkey and gravy, dressing, green beans, potato salad, roll, sweet potato tart, and 

drink. 

 

Mt. Carmel United Methodist Men’s Club will hold their annual Fall Pork BBQ on Saturday, November 18, 

4:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.  Eat in or take out.  The church is located at 4265 Ebert Road in Winston-Salem.  For 

more information, call 336-788-4183. 

 

Concord UMC, located at 8955 Concord Church Road in Lewisville, will have a Community Thanksgiving 

Dinner on Tuesday, November 21, 5:30 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. in the Family Life Center.  No charge, but donations 

will be accepted. 

 

Burkhead UMC, located at 5250 Silas Creek Parkway in Winston-Salem, will be holding a four-week Advent 

Bible study beginning Thursday, November 30, 9:30 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.  The study is open to everyone.  For 

more information, call 336-765-6590, X-3, or check out their website and Facebook at burkheadumc.org. 

 

Wesley Memorial UMC, located at 1210 Bolton Street in Winston-Salem, will have Lunch with Santa on 

Saturday, December 9, 11:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall.  There is no charge.  Have a hot dog 

lunch and have your picture made with Santa.  You may even win a door prize!  Your picture with Santa will be 

emailed to you the following week.  For questions, call 336-765-8331. 

 

St. Mary’s UMC, located at 412 Brook Street in Walnut Cove, will have a Brunswick Stew sale on Saturday, 

December 9, 11:30 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.  Cost is $7.00/quart. 

 

Sabbath Renewal Beach Retreat – A Time Apart for Clergy of the 

Yadkin Valley District – January 19-21, 2018 – at the DoubleTree 

Resort in Myrtle Beach.  Total cost is $100 for two nights lodging.  

Meals are on your own.   

 

A $50 deposit (or the full $100 payment) is due to the District Office 

by Monday, December 4.  For more information, contact Amy 

Johnson at 336-725-4502 or ajohnson@wnccumc.org. 
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The Vitality Team of the 

Western NC Conference 

in partnership with Fresh 

Expressions US is 

excited to offer the 

conference's first Fresh 

Expressions Practitioner 

Learning Community 

(PLC).  Practitioners are 

mission entrepreneurs 

(lay or clergy) who have 

the stirrings to go beyond 

existing church 

communities to engage in 

life and ministry with 

people, fostering fresh 

expressions of church 

that connect with those 

uncomfortable or 

unfamiliar with 

traditional church. The 

Practitioner Learning 

Community will meet for 

two weekend retreats 

with seven months of 

coaching circles in 

between. 

 

The first retreat is 

January 26-27, 2018 and 

the second is September 

21-22, 2018 at the 

Hickory Retreat Center. 

The cost of the PLC is 

$749, which includes 

food and lodging for both 

retreats and seven months 

of coaching circles.  

 

However, we are able to offer the first 30 registrations from WNCC congregations a significant 

scholarship! The first 30 people who use the code "WNCUMC" will be able to be a part of the PLC for only 

$100! *We are limiting this scholarship to two folks per congregation in order to spread out the impact. 

However, more folks are welcome to register at full price.  

 

Register here.   

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/north-carolina-practitioner-learning-community-jan-26-27-sept-21-22-2018-tickets-39024059011
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District Joys and Concerns 
 

We extend our heartfelt sympathy to the family of Jessie Cook (widow of Rev. Frank Cook) 

who passed away on November 10 and to Bishop Tom Stockton on the death of his wife, Jean 

Stevens Stockton, on November 11. 

 

We extend get well wishes to Rev. Paul Perkins (St. James UMC) recuperating from back 

surgery. 

 

 

Upcoming Dates 
                                                     
                              

     
November 22-24 – DISTRICT OFFICE CLOSED – Thanksgiving Holiday 

November 27 – Eastern Winston-Salem Missional Network Charge Conference,  

                          St. Andrew’s UMC, 7:00 p.m. 

November 28 – Thomasville Missional Network Charge Conference, Fairview UMC, 7:00 p.m. 

November 30 – CLERGY & SPRC ASSESSMENT DUE 

 

 

December 4 – Luncheon for Retired Clergy, including spouses and widows of clergy, in the  

                       Yadkin Valley District, Oak Forest UMC, 12:00 noon. RSVP by November 27 

                                                         to Dwight Cartner (336-248-4520 or dwightcarol58@windstream.net. 

                                 December 4 -  Reservations due to the District Office for Clergy Beach Retreat 

                                 December 6 – DISTRICT OFFICE CLOSED – Staff attending Conference Meeting. 

                                 December 25-29 – DISTRICT OFFICE CLOSED – Christmas Holidays 

                                                

    

             

                                            

 

Yadkin Valley District Staff 
 

Michael F. Bailey, District Superintendent, 336-725-4502, mbailey@wnccumc.org 

Rene Wilt, Church Vitality Specialist, 304-771-0123, rwilt@wnccumc.org 

Amy Johnson, District Administrator, 336-725-4502, ajohnson@wnccumc.org 

 

Office Hours: 

Monday-Thursday, 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. 

 

Closed on Friday 
 

mailto:dwightcarol58@windstream.net
mailto:mbailey@wnccumc.org
mailto:rwilt@wnccumc.org
mailto:ajohnson@wnccumc.org

